East Walnut Hills Assembly Minutes 11/4/15

- -Meeting called to order by John McHugh at 7:00 PM; 28 attending.
- -Minutes of 10/7/15 meeting were accepted as moved by Matt Carle/Walter Banach.
- -Capt. Hornbach of CFD Station 23 w/4 members reported on the total EMS/Fire runs for the previous month (273/63). Capt. Butler w/3 officers of CPD District 2 reported the past month's crime statistics along with tips for safe holiday shopping (attached).
- -Treasurer reported the 9/30 balance was \$9,965.80 w/\$33,417 in parking lot fund. Treasurer asked DCDC President if they could transfer the \$400 Beautification funds to the EWHA. Agreed to by F. Durham.
- -Membership solicitation and renewal in the mail.
- -Beautification recognized the completion of the Kiosk landscaping. Wimburg Landscaping is maintaining the Woodburn/Taft traffic island. And Tom Fullen repaired the EWH sign on Collins as well as the Banner by O-Pie-O.
- -Events and Community-No report.
- -Vacant Lots & Abandoned Buildings form is available and being tested for refinement.
- -Development: DCDC-No report. Parking Lot status was reviewed.
- -EWH Bus. Assoc.-- Walk-On-Woodburn: Friday, November 6.

Old/New Business: Vanessa Henderson of Bush Rec.Ctr. spoke of membership rates and the Holiday canned goods food drive (11/2-22).

-Adjournment moved by Tom Fullen/Matt Carle; passed at 7:45.